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What’s 

Happening  

in 4-H

Mar. 1-3 Kentucky Beef Expo 

 State Fairgrounds, Louisville 

Mar. 4 Start accepting 4-H Camp Applications 

Mar. 7 4-H Saddle Up Club Meeting 
 6:00pm Education—7:00pm Meeting 

Mar. 12 Saints Peter & Paul Speech Contest 

Mar. 14 4-H Dog Club—6:30 

Mar. 18 4-H Rabbit & Poultry Club—6:00pm 

Mar. 18 4-H/FFA Livestock Club—6:30pm 

Mar. 19 4-H Entomology Club—5:00pm 

Mar. 20 4-H Nature Club—5:30pm 

Mar. 25 Cloverbuds—5:30pm 

Mar. 26 4-H Speech Finals 

Mar. 27 4-H Prepare for Fair Club—5:30pm 

Mar. 27 4-H Alumni Embroidery 

Mar. 28 4-H Dog Club—6:30 

4 - H  Y O U T H  D E V E L O P M E N T  N E W S L E T T E R  

JULY/AUGUST 2023 MARCH 2024 

KY 4-H Equine Task Force 
Campbell County 4-H is proud to 
have two teens, Catherine 
Deaton and Nadia Shurley, 
selected to serve on the first 
Kentucky 4-H Equine Task Force. 
This is an advanced opportunity 
for senior level 4-H youth to 
further develop leadership and 
communication skills and explore 
careers while representing and 

promoting the Kentucky 4-H Horse Program.  

We’re looking for  
4-H Speech Judges... 
Are you, or someone you 
know, interested in being a 
judge for our Speech and 
Demonstration Competition? 

Contact Sherri Farley  
at the extension office at  
859-572-2600 or email 
sherri.farley@uky.edu 
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In 2023, Campbell County raised $3370.00 through the Ag 
Tag Voluntary Donation program. That’s money that goes 
directly to Kentucky 4-H, Kentucky FFA and Kentucky Proud 
to support our agriculture community (and its future) here 
locally and across the Commonwealth.  

Agriculture is vital to the livelihood of every Kentuckian and 
it is through programs like Kentucky 4-H and Kentucky FFA 
that we continue to instill these values in youth. Each 
simple $10 donation 
made when renewing an 
Ag Tag culminates to have 
a major impact on the 
youth of Campbell 
County.  

Kentucky 4-H is one of the 
most important and 
influential youth programs 
in our state and our 
county. Across Kentucky 
over 138,600 youth ages 9 
to 19 learn about 
leadership, citizenship and 
life skills in “learn-by-
doing” experiences such 
as communications and 
public speaking, through 
agriculture projects like 
livestock judging, science 
projects with robotics, 4-H 
Camp, Teen Conference, 
and many other 4-H 
programs and activities. 

Here in Campbell County, 
over 3,000 youth belong 
to 4-H and are active in 
programs and activities 
such as 4-H Camp, 4-H 
Horse Camp, Horse and 
Livestock Clubs, 
Community Service 
Project Clubs, Baking 
Clubs, Prepare for Fair 
Club, Cloverbuds and the 
Alexandria Fair.  

As we look to March for 
2024 Ag Tag renewals, we 
ask that you remember to 
make your voluntary 
donations on each farm 
license plate you renew. If 

every Countian renewing an Ag Tag were to make the 
voluntary $10 donation, $8,000.00 could be raised! Think of 
the impact that could have on your community and its 
future leaders! 

Please help us in growing leaders, strengthening the 
agriculture community and funding opportunities for 
Campbell County youth this March through Ag Tag 
voluntary donations!  

INSPIRE COUNTY’S FUTURE LEADERS 
Ag Tag $10 Donation Benefits 4-H 
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Kentucky 4-H Teen Conference 
June 11-14, 2024 

Location: University of Kentucky, Lexington 

For registration or questions: Contact Sherri Farley  
at 859-572-2600 or e-mail: sherri.farley@uky.edu 

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid03exXjcQeKgC7yY3JT98Joi5fLx6sysd3hUBVUKYY1wgsPgEtzLmUcqQruoDDsSGAl
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2024 Kentucky 4-H Volunteer Forum 
The 2024 Kentucky 4-H Volunteer Forum was held February 22-24 in Lexington, KY at the 
Central Bank Convention Center at Rupp Arena.  This was the largest forum in the history of 
the event with over 1230 people registered.  Campbell County had the third largest county 
delegation with 45 delegates.  Highlights of this event included speakers and workshops 
about volunteering in today’s society and about building leadership skills and information 
about youth development and 4-H projects and activities.  During the Friday night banquet 

the Kentucky 4-H Hall of Fame Awards were presented.  Award winners from Campbell County were:   

• Tom Curry - Lifetime Achievement Award 
• Alexandria Fair board & Associate members - Partners in Progress Award 
• Gary Downs - Conrad Feltner Leadership Award 
• Leslie Deaton - Leadership Development Award 
• Gene Barbian - Community Service Award 
• Luke Tucker - 4-H Camp Volunteer Achievement Award 
• Kelly Downs - Certified Livestock Volunteer Award 

At the Awards Luncheon on Saturday of the forum, Campbell County Teens recognized with the 10 year membership awards 
were:  Catherine Deaton, Trey Downs, Abby Myers, Nadia Shurley and Emma Wade.  Also recognized for completing the 
Master Volunteer Accreditation was Patricia Parker, Leslie Deaton, Gary Downs and Kelly Downs. 

We are very proud of all of our adult and teen volunteers!  
The next Kentucky 4-H Volunteer Forum will be held on 
February 26-28, 2026.  For more information on how you can 
become involved in 4-H as a member or volunteer, contact 
the Campbell County Cooperative Extension Service Office, 
3500 Alexandria Pike, Highland Heights, KY.                       
Phone (859) 572-2600. 
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Got any gently used, 
clean denim you 
want to get rid of? 
Sherri is looking for 
some for an 
upcoming 4-H 
project! Email her at 
sfarley@uky.edu to 
arrange a pick up 
location or it can be 
dropped off at the 
Extension office in 
Highland Heights,  
M-F, 8-4:30pm.  
Thanks in advance!  

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid0GpfVgsGcQuxtuKSDJzkeeuvJ7draXchjQpwsqJtYf6FESE2nm8oqg7iFBZSEHtabl
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4-H  Nature Club 

In Nature Club this month, we 
learned about birds and made 
nesting wreaths! We also 
checked to see if the bulbs we 
planted last year were popping 
up yet and found lots of wild 
onions to pull. If you have 
weeds in your flower beds-they 
are now experts!   

4-H / FFA Livestock Club 

A special thanks to the 
Woodyard and McCord 
Families for hosting and 
presenting at our livestock 
education meeting. 

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid02geQMPKkFabti7wCehyQTxdiru4c66ZKdteamybvwypJtZ1wMXDVj41JPJ4eiDHX8l
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid0DXLpNZ5nciW32nv6DBuGQRxPSZnUBrznP4iqx1WsNfpmnY4qTanF9K8DtwAu3dbTl
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4-H  Rabbit & Poultry Club 

The Rabbit & Poultry Club 
learned more about showing 
rabbits and the Livestock Club 
learned about swine 
identification with ear notching 
and about subconscious & 
intramuscular injections for 
their animals.  

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H/posts/pfbid0wGe1fS2qpJp7oAUoPyQTozxvJQoitMCpaanr3P2A1W5nPwH6VTMQjnaApbVfEnBol
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4-H Cloverbuds 

Thank you to our special guests, 
ANR Agent Michelle Simon, The 
Downs Family, and Kit-Kat for 
making February's 4-H 
Cloverbud meeting a 
memorable one. We learned all 
about dairy animals and made 
our own butter! 

Happy Birthday to our  
February Birthdays! 

https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
https://www.facebook.com/CampbellCounty4H
©rvlsoft/123RF.COM
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This state wide memorial awards program was established in Memory of 

Dustin Worthington, a young man whose main interest was working with 

cattle until his death on April 4, 2000.   

The award given each year is a heifer calf that is presented to 4-H and FFA 

members.  The purpose of the program is to share the passion Dustin had 

for working with cattle.   

The goal is for youth to develop their heifer and to potentially start their 

own herd.  The deadline to apply is March 7th and the awards presentation 

will be on April 4th. 

Contact Owen at the 4-H office for the application for more information. 

859-572-2600 or oprim@uky.edu 

mailto:oprim@uky.edu
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R.C. Durr 4-H Scholarships 

The R.C. Durr Foundation will again award five $3,000 scholarships to graduating 

seniors who will be attending college this fall.  The list of schools has been 

expanded from only the University of Kentucky to include Northern KY University, 

Morehead State University, Thomas More University, Eastern KY University, 

Western KY University, Gateway Community and Technical College, Maysville 

Technical and Community College and Jefferson Community and Technical College. 

Additionally, each scholarship is now $3,000 per year with the scholarship 

automatically renewing for the student’s sophomore year if the student maintains 

at least a 2.0 grade point average which would increase the total scholarship value 

to $6,000. 

Contact Owen Prim at the 4-H office for scholarship guidelines and application 

information.  The deadline to apply is March 15, 2024. 

$  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $  $ 
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4-H Club RepoRts 

Crossroads Elementary School 
On January 17, 2024, Mrs. Hungate’s 4-H Crazy Kids Club 
held their monthly meeting at Crossroads Elementary 
School. After our club president Sophia Q.  called the 
meeting to order, we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the  
4-H Pledge. Emma and Isaac helped lead the pledges. There 
were 23 members present at the meeting. The topic for this 
month’s meeting was to practice feeling in a speech. One 
thing we did during this meeting was talk about our 
speeches. Our next meeting will be held in March. Cynthia, 
reporter. 

On February 21, 2024, Mrs. Moore’s 4-H Dino Nuggets Club 
held their monthly meeting at Crossroads Elementary 
School.  Club president Gavin called the meeting to order, 
we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Regan 
and Zoe helped lead the pledges. There were 19 members 
present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting 
was speeches. One thing we did during this month’s 
meeting was practice using voices and personality. Our next 
meeting will be held in March. Logan, reporter 

On February 21, 2024, Mrs. Leffingwell’s 4-H Dr. Phill’s Cats 
Club. held their monthly meeting at Crossroads Elementary 
School.  Club president Alyx called the meeting to order, we 
said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Rylee and 
Maklya helped lead the pledges. There were 25 members 
present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting 
was speeches. One thing we did during this month’s 
meeting was we practiced giving speeches. Our next 
meeting will be held in March. Avan, reporter 

On February 21, 2024, Mrs. Hicks 4-H Elephants Club. held 
their monthly meeting at Crossroads Elementary School.  
Club president Rhiannon called the meeting to order, we 
said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. Olivia and 
Latem helped lead the pledges. There were 27 members 
present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s meeting 
was speeches. One thing we did during this month’s 
meeting was showing personality while speaking. Our next 
meeting will be held in March. Courtney, reporter 

Campbell Ridge Elementary 
On February 22, 2024, Mrs. Waters 4-H Cafe Club held their 
monthly meeting at Campbell Ridge Elementary School. 
After our club president, Addy called the meeting to order, 
we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H pledge. Kazlyn 
and Ryder helped lead the pledges. There were 21 
members present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s 
meeting was snap circuits. One thing we did during this 

months meeting was build different circuits. Our next 
meeting will be held in March. Addy, reporter. 

On February 22, 2024, Mrs. Wachter’s 4-H Nature Club held 
their monthly meeting at Campbell Ridge Elementary 
School. After our club president Dallas called the meeting to 
order, we said the Pledge of Allegiance and the 4-H Pledge. 
Zuri and Jackson helped lead the pledges. There were 25 
members present at the meeting. The topic for this month’s 
meeting was snap circuits. One thing we did during this 
month’s meeting was build circuits. Our next meeting will 
be held in March. Duela, reporter. 

On February 22, 2024, Mrs. Evan’s 4-H Gnomies Club held 
their monthly meeting at Campbell Ridge Elementary 
School. After our club president, Vivian called the meeting 
to order, we said the pledge of allegiance and the 4-H 
pledge. Lilly and Jaxson helped lead the pledges. There 
were 24 members present at the meeting. The topic of this 
month’s meeting was snap circuits. One thing we did during 
this meeting was use a snap circuit. Our next meeting will 
be held in March. James, reporter. 

On February 22, 2024, Mrs. Lee’s 4-H Bees Club held their 
monthly meeting at Campbell Ridge Elementary School. 
After our club president, Harmony called the meeting to 
order, we said the pledge of allegiance and the 4-H pledge. 
Amera and Maya helped lead the pledges. There were 25 
members present at the meeting. The topic of this month’s 
meeting was snap circuits. One thing we did during this 
meeting was learning and making circuits. Our next meeting 
will be held in March. Wyatt, reporter. 

St. Thomas School 
On February 15, 2024, Mrs. Holtz 4-H Bean Chilangs Club 
had our monthly meeting at St. Thomas School. President 
Izzy called the meeting to order. Leo and Camden led the 
Pledges. There were 11 members present at the meeting. 
The topic of our lesson was soil. One thing we did during 
this months meeting was Snap Circuits. One thing we did 
during the meeting was make a series of circuits. Our next 
meeting will be held on March 14. Eli, reporter 
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Save the date:  4-H Horse Camp - June 2-7, 2024! 

 
 
 

Kellsey Agnew 
kellsey.agnew@uky.edu 

Campbell County Extension Agent 
4-H Youth Development 

 
 
 

Sherri Farley 
sfarley@uky.edu 

Campbell County Extension Agent 
4-H Youth Development 

 
 
 

Owen Prim 
oprim@uky.edu 

Campbell County Extension Agent  
4-H Youth Development 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Campbell County  
Extension Assistants,  

4-H Youth Development 
 
 

Simon Boschert 
simon.boschert99@uky.edu 

 
Ginny Butsch 

ginny.butsch@uky.edu 
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Grants Lick Elementary School 
On February 8, 2024, Mr. Himebaugh’s 4-H Club had our 
monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. President Ellie 
called the meeting to order. Bently led the Pledge of 
Allegiance and Gannon led the 4-H pledge. Secretary KC 
reported that there were 17 members present. Vice 
President Harper introduced the topic of our lesson which 
was “Tips and Tricks for Public Speaking.” We learned ways 
to practice speaking clearly and loudly. Sophia, reporter 

On February 8, 2024, Ms. Augustus’ 4-H Speech Club had 
our monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. President 
Sierra was out sick, so VP Wyatt called the meeting to 
order. Branson led the Pledge of Allegiance and Alivya led 
the 4-H pledge. Secretary Jerrod reported that there were 
17 members present. Vice President Wyatt introduced the 
topic of our lesson which was “Tips and Tricks for Public 
Speaking.”  We learned how to be calm and have good 
posture. Lydia moved to adjourn the meeting and Riley 
seconded the motion. Easton, reporter 

On February 8, 2024, Ms. Rust’s Public Speaking Club had 
our monthly meeting at Grant’s Lick Elementary. President 
Jeffrey called the meeting to order. Claudia led the Pledge 
of Allegiance and Maury led the 4-H pledge. Secretary Ryan 
reported that there were 18 members present. Vice 
President Bailey introduced the topic of our lesson which 
was “Tips and Tricks for Public Speaking.”  We learned tricks 
for staying calm. Maurya, reporter 
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